
 

 

REQUEST FOR COUNCIL ACTION 

 

AGENDA DATE: November 12, 2024 

AGENDA ITEM: Consider approving the donation/transfer of two less-lethal 12-gauge 

shotguns to the Coleraine Police Department 

PREPARED BY: Captain Jeremy Nelson 

 

BACKGROUND: 

At the September 9, 2024, City Council Meeting it was approved for the Grand Rapids Police 

Department to purchase 5 PepperBall VKS Launchers and accessories as a non-lethal option to 

safely address certain situations.  

As a result of implementation of the non-lethal PepperBall platforms in 4 Patrol vehicles, we will 

be removing the older less-lethal bean bag 12-gauge shotguns from those vehicles and do not 

have a need for them anymore. These shotguns have been painted yellow in color and have “Less 

Lethal” marked on the stocks. There is little to no value in selling these shotguns outright.  

The Coleraine Police Department is currently looking to outfit it’s patrol vehicles with less-lethal 

options and would like to obtain two less-lethal 12 gauge shotguns.  

The Grand Rapids Police Department would like to donate/transfer the two less-lethal 12-gauge 

shotguns listed below to the Coleraine Police Department. 

1. Remington 870 – Serial Number RS64683Y 

2. Mossberg Maverick – Serial Number MV13614A 

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION: 

Make a motion to approve the donation/transfer of two less-lethal 12-gauge shotguns to the 

Coleraine Police Department. 


